
LANCASHIRE COUNTY COUNCIL 
HIGHWAYS ACT 1980 SECTION 65(1) AND 66(4) 
PROPOSED SHARED USE CYCLE WAY 
BLACKPOOL ROAD, KIRKHAM, FYLDE BOROUGH 
 
 
NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that in accordance with Section 65(1) and 66(4) of the Highways Act 1980 Lancashire County 
Council propose to convert the following lengths of footway to joint use cycleways:- 

From the west side of Kirkham Bypass (A585) exiting on Blackpool Road (A583) and passing through the wooded area 
down to the existing path which runs underneath the existing bridge that carries Kirkham Bypass (A585), then continuing 
along the existing path through to Ribby Road. The route will make use of the existing path from the school playing fields 
on the west side of Kirkham Bypass (A585) through to Ribby Road on the east side of Kirkham Bypass (A585).  The path 
will be amended and upgraded as necessary. 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Statement of Reasons 
The purpose of these proposals are to provide a shared use path allowing pedestrians and cycles to safely travel from the 
west side of the A585 to the east side.  This will improve and encourage sustainable transport in and between local 
residential areas, employment, and recreation. 
 
A copy of the relevant notice and plan may be inspected during normal office hours at the offices of the Fylde Borough 
Council, Town Hall, Lytham St Annes, FY8 1LW and at the offices of The Director of Law and Governance, Lancashire 
County Council, County Hall, Fishergate, Preston PR1 8XJ, and on Lancashire County Councils Website 
http://www.lancashire.gov.uk/roads-parking-and-travel/roads/roadworks-and-traffic-regulation-orders/permanent.aspx. Any 
representations or objections (specifying the grounds on which they are made) relating to the proposal must be made in 
writing and should be sent to The Director of Law and Governance, Lancashire County Council, PO Box 100, County Hall, 
Preston PR1 0LD or by e-mail to tro-consultation@lancashire.gov.uk quoting ref:LSG4/894.16644/AFR before 21 
December 2023. 
 

Heloise MacAndrew, Director of Law and Governance 
23 November 2023
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